
FS visits Hangzhou to foster trade
between HK and Zhejiang Province (with
photos)

     The Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, visited Hangzhou today (May 15),
meeting officials of the Government of Zhejiang Province and Hong Kong people
doing business in Zhejiang. He also visited emerging and innovative
enterprises there.

     In the morning, he visited We Doctor Group and had a meeting with the
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of the Group, Mr Jerry Liao. We Doctor
Group provides online medical services in the Mainland through a platform
connecting hospitals, doctors and patients.

     He then had lunch with Hong Kong business people and representatives of
Hong Kong enterprises in Zhejiang Province to learn more about the
opportunities and challenges in doing business there. He also updated them on
the latest economic situation of Hong Kong.

     In the afternoon, Mr Chan visited Alibaba Group and was briefed on the
development of the Group’s electronic payment services and online logistics
platform in Hong Kong. He said that the Hong Kong Special Administrative
Region Government is committed in developing innovation and technology as the
new engine of economic growth, and attaches great importance to the
collaboration with the Mainland in innovation and technology development. 

     In the evening, Mr Chan called on the Vice Governor of Zhejiang
Province, Mr Zhu Congjiu. Noting the rapid development of Zhejiang Province,
particularly in innovation and technology and e-commerce, Mr Chan remarked
that Hong Kong can draw valuable lessons from Zhejiang's successful
experience. In light of the close economic and trade ties between both
places, Mr Chan said he hoped that Hong Kong and Zhejiang can step up co-
operation on innovation and technology, financial services, logistics and
other areas.

     Tomorrow (May 16), Mr Chan will officiate at the opening ceremony of
"Smart Hong Kong, Hangzhou" and witness the signing of a memorandum of
understanding on co-operation between the Hong Kong Trade Development Council
and the Hangzhou Municipal Government.

     He will return to Hong Kong tomorrow afternoon.
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